

Head Teacher Mr. R. Baker

Dear Parent/Guardian,

Archdiocese of Birmingham

# ST. WILFRID'S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL & NURSERY UNIT

Shawsdale Road, Birmingham, B36 8LY.

Telephone: 0121 675 3319

Fax: 0121 675 5616

E-mail: enquiry@stwilfrd.bham.sch.uk Website: www.stwilfrd.bham.sch.uk

# Newsletter No 35-23rd June, 2017

What a week of hot weather! The children have been very good and hard working as usual, despite the high temperatures and deserve great credit for this.

#### New classes for September 2017

We welcome two new members of staff to the school, Miss Gripton and Mr Fullwood.

Nursery – Mrs Clarke and Mrs Conway

Reception – Mrs Peplow and Miss Turner

Year One - Mr Robinson and Miss Pate

Year Two – Miss Randell and Miss McClenaghan

Year Three – Miss McCoy and Miss Gripton

Year Four – Miss Brown and Mrs Lyon/Mrs Gregory

Year Five - Miss Harries/Miss Hunt and Mr Fullwood

Year Six – Mrs Taylor

Our 'Change Over' morning will take place on Wednesday 5th July, 2017. The children will spend the morning getting to know their new class teacher and their new classroom to help prepare them for September. Our new Reception children will come to visit from 9 am until 10.30 am.

# **Leaving Staff**

Mrs Boxwell and Miss Doyle will be leaving St Wilfrid's to take up new challenges and opportunies outside of teaching. We thank them for their hard work and devotion to the children and St Wilfrid's.

# New Reception Parents Induction Meeting – Tuesday 4<sup>th</sup> July, 2017 – 2.30 pm.

This very important meeting for parents will take place at 2.30 pm in the school hall and is a chance to meet the class teachers who will explain how the children are taught. Important details will also be given to help the children settle into their classes in September.

#### Feast of Ss Peter and Paul

Please note we will celebrate the feast of Ss Peter and Paul with mass on **THURSDAY 29<sup>th</sup> JUNE** (a Holy Day of Obligation) – there will be no mass on Friday. Please do join us if you can.

### **RE Inspection**

Our RE Inspection carried out by the Diocesan Education Service, will take place on Thursday 6<sup>th</sup> and Friday 7<sup>th</sup> July and will be conducted by Mrs D Huxtable.

#### Walk to School

216 badges were given out to children for the month of May. Congratulations to 3M who won the monthly trophy.









# **Behaviour Awards**

Green Badge: Newaz Miah

Purple Badges: Anisa Gahlot, Ellie Greenway, Safina Potapova, Lelani Wildman, Shaun Rooney

Yellow Badges: Scarlett Taylor, Mikolaj Olszewski, Kayden Hull, Majed Mohammed, Haris Bajwa, Yusef Reza, Mia Cullen-

Jones, Taku Hlekisana, Maya Khan

Light Blue Badges: Irtiza Ali, Anaie Brookes, Avyanna McDonald, Scott Saa, Alice Miley, Rachel Boakye, Lauron Thornton Pink Badges: Orlando Pennant, Micah Smith, Lauren Steele, Kiera Doyle, Tillie-Mae Taylor, Arissa Hussain, Rhubie-Eve Gandy,

Layla Graham, Kye Danaher-Kesto, Ishpreet Mankoo, Ann-Marie Berry

Dark Blue Badges: Ellie-May Heaney, Miley Eaton, Jeremiah Hewitt, Tyrese Kitaka

White Badge: Jaydan Richards

Red Badge: Luke Cave

# STAR AWARDS AND MERIT CERTIFICATES THIS WEEK

Nursery	Whole class
Reception AP	Daisi Mai Dunstan
Reception KP	Lola Hart
Year 1R	Scarlett Taylor, Jakub Felusiak, Arthur O'Brien
Year 1T	Whole class
Year 2M	Poppy McLaren, Paris Carroll
Year 2R	Kimberley Denston
Year 3H	Shianne Palmer-Weekes
Year 3M	Cleo Smith
Year 4B	Asiya Sharifi
Year 4D	Ariba Naveed
Year 5D	Ishpreet Mankoo, Basma Ahmed
Year 6T	Nikola Grycz
SPORTS AWARD	Y6 Rounders team
MUSIC AWARD	Kelsia Poole-Flanagan
WISE OWL AWARD	Ethan Green

#### Well done everyone!

# **Period** – 12<sup>th</sup> – 16<sup>th</sup> **June**, 2017

Group	% Attend
Reception AP	92.9%
Reception KP	94.5%
Year 1R	99%
Year 1T	95.7%
Year 2M	87.6%
Year 2R	100%
Year 3H	94.8%
Year 3M	98.6%
Year 4B	97.2%
Year 4D	91.4%
Year 5D	95.5%
Year 6T	96.8%

#### Pravers

Please keep in your prayers Mrs Peplow, who is unwell at present. We also offer our prayers and support to those killed and injured in the Finsbury Park Mosque attack and the community of Grenfell Tower in London who continue to rebuild their lives after the horrific fire.

On <u>Friday 30<sup>th</sup> June, 2017</u>, we will have a Non-Uniform Day – wear something <u>green</u> for Grenfell - £1 per family, with all monies raised sent to the Grenfell Tower Fund. This is a national campaign to raise money for the people affected by the fire at Grenfell Tower.

Have a good weekend

#### R Baker and staff







